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Instilling a Successful Mindset for Learning

There have once again been significant challenges over the first half-term of this year with lessons
missed due to Covid disruption, the regular changes around mask wearing and an Ofsted inspection
taking place. However, the School is proud of how the boys have taken this in their stride and continued
to apply themselves to their studies. As the darkness begins to draw in at either end of the day, we
remain optimistic and look forward to the tantalising prospect (for the first time in three years) of an
academic year unaffected by lockdowns where face-to-face teaching takes place uninterrupted and
external examinations are run as normal. There will inevitably be a process of adjustments which will
need to take place following the pandemic-related disruptions where students recalibrate their
home-study habits and expectations so this study supports work undertaken in face-to-face lessons
and prepares those in exam year groups effectively for external examinations. At Watford Boys we have
once again looked to research in education and psychology and are working alongside partner
organisations in order to provide boys with the guidance and support they need to get the most out of
their studies at home and in School.

In this edition of the Teaching and Learning newsletter we will discuss the study habits which separate
the most successful students from the rest and how boys can be supported in making the most of their
study time to achieve their goals. Hopefully this information is useful to you whether your son is in year
7 right up to the Sixth Form.

The VESPA Mindset

The VESPA Mindset summarises the traits seen in the most successful students across five areas:

Vision - the most successful students have a clear vision of what they want to achieve, often these are
related to wider goals rather than achieving certain academic grades or very specific university courses/
job roles. For example, someone who is motivated to do whatever they can to help alleviate suffering
due to illness is at an advantage over someone who knows they want to be a doctor but hasn’t thought
about what they really want to achieve through that particular career. Those who have clear goals tend
to achieve better academic grades, show more resilience when challenged and are more creative in
pursuing their vision.
Please discuss with your son his aspirations and goals to allow him to develop his vision.

Effort - the most successful students are ‘high effort’, they are proactive in identifying how they can
improve, complete all tasks set to the best of their ability and are revise or read ahead when they have
not had homework specifically set.
Please ask your son what homework he has been set and, when he does not have very much,
encourage him to be revising and reading ahead regularly.



Systems - high achievers have a routine which incorporates spaced retrieval practice throughout their
course (this involves completing recall and/or exam style questions without notes open in front of them
then going back to notes to check and fill in gaps). They also tend to have the discipline to study for a
similar amount of time and in the same places regularly to build consistency and make work something
they do as opposed to a deliberate choice each time.
Please discuss your son’s systems with him - does he have a good routine? Is he regularly doing
retrieval practice outside of lessons rather than trying to ‘cram’ for tests at the last minute?

Practice - as boys move up the school practice becomes more important. At all levels increasing
familiarity with the course content and the mark schemes comes from practice attempting questions.
Individual subject teachers can advise on where the best sources can be found for practice questions in
each subject. Those who do not practice answering questions prior to assessments or exams often
struggle with exam technique and do not gain full credit for their knowledge.

Attitude - the most powerful single aspect of education for improving student progress is feedback.
However, for feedback to be effective, it has to be engaged with and used effectively by students. The
most successful students have a ‘growth mindset’ where they look to constantly improve and realise
that they will become far more knowledgeable, capable and accomplished if they seek feedback and try
to change what they are doing in response. Research often shows that attitude and willingness to
accept feedback is one of the most important predictors of future success.

The teachers at Watford Boys were fortunate to have Martin Griffin who developed the VESPA Mindset
joining us for our last (September) INSET day to help us shape how we aim to develop these attributes
across the School. We passionately believe in the potential of every boy here, in their ability to improve
from their starting point and in achieving their goals and are therefore working around developing this
mindset in our pupils. In several of these areas this can be supported by parental reinforcement and we
are grateful where you can discuss these areas with your son and help him adopt the vision, effort,
systems, practice and attitude which will lead to his future success.
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